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Pennock City Council Meeting 

Tuesday, October 4, 2022 

 

Pennock City Council held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 4, 2022 at 

7:00 p.m. at the Pennock Community Center.  The following members were present 

Mayor Kevin Crowley, Council members Jeff Arends, Bruce Bastin and Dave Miller.  

Absent was council member Karen Skaggs.  Also present was Donavan Peters, Deputy 

Riley Kampsen, Sarah Swedburg with Kandiyohi County & City of Willmar Economic 

Development Commission (EDC), resident Kerry Gross and Abigail Reinhart. 

 

Mayor Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Motion by Council member Arends to accept the agenda as presented; Council member 

Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Motion by Council member Bastin to approve the Consent Agenda which consisted of 

the September 6, 2022 Public Hearing minutes and the September 6, 2022 Council 

minutes and to pay all the October bills; Council member Miller seconds the motion.  The 

motion passed. 

 

Deputy Riley Kampsen was present for the sheriff’s report.  For the month of September 

there were 40.5 hours.  

 

Sarah Swedburg with Kandiyohi County & City of Willmar EDC was present to share 

some childcare initiative information they have. 

 

 

CITIZENS FORUM 

 

Abigail Reinhart  

• Inquired about deaf child signs.  It was stated that one sign has already 

been put up and the second sign needs to be decided as to where to put it 

and a locate would need to be called in before installing it. 

• Verification on the City Clerks position.  Mayor Crowley mentioned that 

the personal committee has met with the City Attorney. 

• Questions on Ordinance page 3-7. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There was nothing. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Ottertail Power Company Energy Assessment Reports – There were reports for account # 

4005373 - Community Center and account # 4005419 - City Office and Shop.  Mayor 

Crowley said that we will review the suggestions further. 
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Wind & Hail damage claims update – Clerk Johnson updated the Council that the wind 

damage claims will be closed.  The hail damage claims we are waiting for an additional 

quote. 

 

 

OTHER BUSINESS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

It was mentioned that Matt Haats closed on Lot 4, Block 1 of Dirk’s Fourth addition on 

August 24, 2022. 

 

 

COUNCIL MEMBER  

 

Council member Arends mentioned that he has received a complaint about a resident that 

has been doing some remodeling and supplies are flying into their yard. 

 

Due to elections and needing to hold canvassing the next Council meeting will be held on 

Monday, November 14, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Being no further business Council member Arends made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting, Council member Bastin seconds the motion.  The motion passed.  Meeting was 

adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

 

Official minutes will be approved at the Monday, November 14, 2022 Council meeting. 

 

 

Dawn Johnson 

Administrator/Clerk-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 


